

Committee Reports

General Meeting -21^{st} November 2017

President's Report

Here is my second report for the season. I promise you this one will be a lot shorter then the last and I'll try to refrain from the use of exclamation marks...!

Before I start I just want to give everyone a quick reminder about the amazing deal with our exclusive major sponsor Perth Metro Property Group.

- For every WACUA Member who transfers their property to Perth Metro to manage, Perth Metro will provide the WACUA with cash equalling the first week's rent.
- For every WACUA Member who sells their property with Perth Metro, the WACUA receives 15% of the commission.



So please, if you're looking to buy, sell or rent please get in touch with Mick and his awesome team at Perth Metro. We need to get behind our major sponsor and show our gratitude and thanks to them!

1. Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) Between WACUA and WACA

The WACA and WACUA met at the last management committee meeting to review the first draft of the MOU. Thank you very much to Alan Johanson for taking the time to meet with us.

Everything at this stage is progressing very well and we seem to be heading in the right direction with both parties happy so far. There is a couple of things to be ironed out with legal and on some of the requests we've added to protect the WACUA's ability to operate freely.

At this stage the MOU will be available to members to review in the second half of this season and for it to be voted upon at the next Annual General Meeting next July.

If there are any questions or concerns please don't hesitate to ask.



2. Formal Review of Match Payments

Attached to the same email this was attached to is the match payments review document the management committee have put together to highlight the proposed changes for the 2018-19 Season. This document not only explains the changes but also looks at the cost of umpiring in WA Premier Grade Cricket.

For example, we all wear a hat, black pants and put on plenty of sunscreen during the season, but what does that actually cost us? Well hopefully this document breaks that down and we can actually give our members a good idea of how much extra pocket money we'll have at the end of a season.



In General Business we will discuss match payments in greater detail. However, the aim tonight is to propose the changes and have them accepted by the general membership so it can be submitted to the WACA by December 31st for their budgeting process.

3. Life Members Breakfast



The Life Members Breakfast is going ahead once again this season. As with tradition, it will be on the Sunday of the WACA test match (17th December) starting at 7.30am at Mantra on Hay hotel in East Perth. The event is a buffet breakfast with all Life Members invited. For someone who has attended this breakfast for the last few seasons now, it's a great way to meet our most respected and recognised members!

If you wish to have breakfast with the Life Members the cost of the buffet breakfast is \$20 per person. Please pay into out bank account using the following details:

BSB: 126549 **Account:** 21946626

Account Name: WA Cricket Umpires Association

Reference: Surname + LMB (E.g. Smith LMB)

Please also let us know you're attending via email once you have paid. The best email address is funds@wacua.asn.au.

4. Other Items

- Shirts and Jackets.
 - The second round of shirts and the new off field jacket arrived about two weeks ago.
 - The committee has reached out to those who are part of this order for pickup options. We also reached out to the original order people who are still yet to get their shirt.
 - If you requested a shirt or jacket and have yet to pay for them, please do!
- Met with WANFLUA (WAFL) President, Jerome Mohen.
 - Looked at inviting WANFLUA member to WACUA meetings and vice versa.
 - Looking to assist with current MOU negotiations.

Hoping everyone's LBW's have been plumb so far, this season.

Trent Steamboat, sorry Steenholdt.

WACUA President

Secretary's Report

Thank you to all members who have completed the online registration form this season! If you have not done this yourself, please do so now by going to http://register.wacua.asn.au/.

The following names have been approved as members (in order of approval).

- Andrew Micenko
- Andrew Mollatt
- Ashlee Kovalevs
- Bruce Banyard
- Colin Ogilvie
- Daniel Gibbons
- Daniel Smith
- David Campbell
- David Krieg
- Dean Trigg
- Ernest Chua
- Graham Capper
- Jack Paterson
- James Hewitt
- James Rodgers
- Jamie Thomas
- John Gartner
- John Sherry
- John Taylor
- Justin Shakeshaft
- Luke Lindsay
- Mahesh Gopukuttan
- Marko Sasic
- Martin Brennan
- Mathew Cheeseman
- Matthew Hall
- Michael Harvey
- Michael Kovalevs
- Mitulkumar Patel
- Nathan Batskos
- Nathan Johnstone
- Neil Holland
- Neville Dhanarai
- Nick Walters
- Sean Ayres

- Shrikant Ramadurg
- Stephen Denys
- Stephen Farrell
- Stephen Lamb
- Trent Steenholdt
- Trevor Krink
- Tyler Kaljee
- Vijay Kumar
- Wayne Barnes
- Ahmad Shaaf Khan
- Andrew Jones
- Cole Williamson
- Darryl Power
- Garth McCrorie
- Gowri Shankar Sugavanam
- Junaid Chishtie
- Justin Shakeshaft
- Kate Holloman
- Reuben Garlett
- Robert Osborn
- Steven Wenban
- Taufiqur Rabbi
- Vallinayagam Selvaraj
- Vishal Khairnar
- Tanvir Asgar
- Lidia Kucharska
- Peter Graham
- Steven Tripp
- John Mearns
- Lorenzo Fogliani
- Daniel Skinn
- Jeff Brookes
- Ciaran Sanders
- Matthew Robson

- Rex Evans
- Marcello Ferreira
- Nathan Gilders
- Sidney Rajanayagam
- Alex Hall
- Ronan DeGrussa
- Ian Robinson
- Jarryd Buscall
- Clair Burns
- Yogesh Jagdale
- Mark Hill
- Mick Press
- Cory Taylor
- Cole Williamson
- Hari Yamula Palli
- Roy Boyd
- Graham Zemunik
- Paul Cassidy
- Lloyd Tifflin
- Mark Charlesworth
- Robert Belcher
- Glen Morgan
- Chaapa Pelpola
- Connor Whelan
- Samuel Moses
- Mark Hooper
- Prashant Pai
- James Bell
- Michael Tindall
- Taufiqur Rabbi
- Thomas JohnstonGeorge Burgum

If your name is not listed above, this is either because you have not registered yet on our online form or you have not yet made payment (if chosen to not deduct via WACA first match payment).

The above list also does not include our life members. This information is available on our website at http://www.wacua.asn.au/about/life-members/.

Lastly, this is the following correspondence in and out since the October Committee Meeting.

Correspondence Out:

- Letter to Dean Chamberlain Retirement from UAC
- David Taylor (QLD) Email inviting him to October General Meeting.
- Email to Trophy Choice regarding trophy order.
- Shane Boyle Payments missing x 3
- Stephen Denys Payments missing x 1
- Daniel Smith On field Jacket payment to be refunded.

Correspondence In:

- Mick Martell Website update
- Mick Martell Signed Sponsorship Agreement
- Matthew Hall Todd Rann Milestone Game
- Luke Douglas Notice of next WADCC General Meeting
- Receipt of Perth Tatts and Bowls Club payment
- Peter Silinger WAFCC B Grade Player of the Year Medal

I hope you're all having a great season so far!

Ashlee Kovalevs

WACUA Secretary

Treasurer's Report

We've seen a dip in our funds of \$1526.16 since the last general meeting. This is to be expected as membership payments from the WACA are yet to come in. The biggest cost has been merchandise, with the extra shirt order and more off field jackets costing \$2164.03. So please, if you have ordered a shirt or jacket please get your money in! It'll be a big help and will allow us to further refine our budget for the rest of the season.

Speaking of which...

With a little help from me, Trent has prepared a budget for this season, showing our expected costs and expected revenue. It's attached as an extra sheet in the financial spreadsheet. The current estimate is that by the end of the season, our balance will have improved by \$1242 over what we started the season with. This is an estimate only, and while our expenses are fairly well known, our revenue could be much more variable depending on whether all of the shirts and jackets that were ordered are paid for.

Our current balances are:

- \$1793.89 in the cheque account
- \$13 339.29 in the savings account
- \$60 in cash

Please see the attached spreadsheet if you would like more detailed information.

Finally, on a non-treasury related note, on 6/11/2017 I attended the WADCC management committee meeting in place of Trent who was busy umpiring the Toyota Futures League match between WA and ACT/NSW Country. The topics of discussion were varied, but some points were particularly relevant to umpires. Here's a summary:

- Some clubs have noticed sledging creeping in during juniors games. They would prefer it didn't happen and if any umpires notice it, it would be great if they could act on it early.
- It causes frustration when umpires aren't completely familiar with the playing conditions, so even if you've read them through and completed the exams in MOS, now might be a good time for some revision!
- In junior games, as a courtesy, batsmen asking for drinks between overs should let the umpire and the opposing captain know. The drinks should be brought on by a player and not by a coach.
- In 3rd and 4th grade, any of the approved balls can be used, and clubs cannot demand that their opposition use a certain type of ball. If a ball needs to be replaced, any approved ball can be used (e.g. a Kookaburra ball can be replaced by an approved Dukes ball).

Andrew Micenko

WACUA Treasurer